Escalation #39 Regarding PROS.09.12.05.F.03242.Expedites_Escalations_V27
November 4, 2005

James LeBlanc
McLeodUSA

Subject:
McLeodUSA Escalation on PROS.09.12.05.F.03242.Expedites_Escalations_V27
This letter is Qwest’s binding response to your October 27, 2005 escalation regarding PROS.09.12.05.F.03242.Expedites_Escalations_V27, which changed the expedite process to include 2w/4w analog loops.
Qwest has reviewed the formal escalation and maintains its position to include 2w/4w analog loops in the expedite process.  
We researched McLeod’s comments regarding not being aware that the issue was on the table for discussion, Qwest sent notification PROS.09.12.05.F.03242.Expedites_Escalations_V27 to the CLEC community on September 12, 2005.  With that notification, Qwest also included a summary of the changes that were planned to occur and also made available a red-lined copy of the updated PCAT. 
As part of the notification, Qwest provided the following summary:

Qwest is changing its Expedite process to include all loop types in order to create consistencies across the product line.  2w/4w analog loops are no longer an exception in the Pre-Approved Expedite process.  Additionally, Qwest is also including requests for Port In/Port Within that are associated with one of applicable designed services that are already included in the Pre-Approved Expedite Process.  Customers who currently have an expedite amendment will automatically be included in this change.
CLEC customers were encouraged to review the proposed changes and provide comment at any time during the 15-day comment review period, which ended at 5:00 PM, MT September 27, 2005.  Qwest only received one comment associated with this change, questioning what the rate would be and Qwest responded to those comments on October 12, 2005, (Pros.10.12.05.f.03344.final_exp_escl_v27), pointing customers to the negotiations template.
In response to McLeod’s concern around the costs associated with an expedited request; discussion around rates associated with an Interconnection Agreement are outside the scope of the CMP process.
Qwest maintains its position that 2w/4w analog loops be included in the pre-approved expedite process to create consistencies across the UBL product line as well as other products that follow the designed services flow.
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